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February 14, 2012

City of Saint Paul
Department of Public Works
Attn: Elizabeth Stiffler

800 City Hall Annex

25 West Fourth Street

Saint Paul, MN 55102

Dear Elizabeth,

The Transportation Committee of the Macalester-Groveland Community Council met on January 27" in
response to the issues with Area 21 Permit Parking. The committee passed the following recommendation:

The Macalester-Groveland Community Council Transportation Committee recommends approval for the
new Petition for Permit Parking for Area 21.

This includes changing signs to No Parking 8am-5pm Mon-Fri, September 1-April 30, Except Holidays, Except
by Permit, Area 21 and extends permit parking the entire block of Lincoln between Cleveland Avenue and
Prior Avenue.

Residents outside of the permit area raised concerns that the increase of the area for parking permits would
push non-residents to park further east and questioned whether the change in timing would solve the parking
issue,.

This recommendation was approved by the Macalester-Groveland Community Council Board of Directors on
February 9".

Thank you for your consideration of this recommendation. Please contact me with any questions at 651-695-
4000.

Sincerely,

Callie Reﬂcknagel
Community Organizer

CC: Afton Martens, Councilmember Chris Tolbert, Councilmember Russ Stark



